FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th October 2014 at 6.30pm at The White Lion Hotel, Hebden Bridge
Present: Martin Whittell (Chair), Matt Gibson, David Storr, Diana Monahan, Mike Smith, Nina Smith and Lesley Mackay (minutes)
Apologies:  Bob Deacon and Janet Battye
Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as correct.
Matters Arising:
Clearing site beside Bike n’Go:  Matt reported that the site will shortly be tidied but that the roots will not be removed.  Matt will investigate to see if slabs could be provided on a small area adjacent to the phone box and the fence where passengers endeavour to consult one of the information boards.  Action:  Matt Gibson
Sign for The Co-operative Community Grant application:  Mike Smith will provide an estimate to Diana for the sign together with the exact form of words to be used.  Action:  Mike Smith

Poetry Reading:  This has been postponed.

Bike n’Go:  Matt said that a mini re-launch of Bike n’Go will take place at participating stations.  Once the details are known Diana will put these on the website.   Action: Diana Monahany
Signal Box:  David Storr confirmed that this will be decommissioned in 2017/18.  David is trying to locate the Lancashire & Yorkshire Railway Archives.  David is hoping to receive ideas from members for the use of the box.  Another display might be an option.    Action:  David Storr and All Members
Water Butt:  Matt asked if the design, plinth and how the water butt is to be secured could be sent to him for approval.  Action: David Taylor and Diana Monahan.
Franchise Consultation:  Nina reported that three companies had been shortlisted for an invitation to tender which had to be submitted in December 2014.  These companies are: Abelio, Arriva and Go Via/Keolia.  Arriva are planning to have consultations in both Leeds and Manchester in early November.

Lamp Room:  Nina will write to Matt formally indicating that FoHBS would like to be given use of this room.  Matt confirmed that the floor was made of stone.  Action:  Nina Smith
Outgoing Chair’s Report:  
- Nina said that Grand Central had arranged consultation/road shows for their plans and investments for the period up to 2026.  Information about these have already been circulated to members.  Members were asked to tell friends about these and encourage them to attend.
- Carol Singing: Nina introduced the topic of the annual dinner of FoHBS members.  Matt suggested that members and friends of FoHBS might like to travel and sing at different Stations on the Caldervale line on Monday 8th December.  Matt hoped to raise money for a Cancer charity in memory of Reg Godwin who used to work in the Booking Office.  It is hoped that school children will participate in the event.  Free travel to and from the participating stations will be available and refreshments will be served at Sowerby Bridge Station.  A Christmas Buffet at Sowerby Bridge Station will be provided by Northern Rail.  Mike Smith volunteered to help arrange this event.  Details of the event will be put on the website.  Action:  Mike Smith and Diana Monahan
New Chair’s Report:  There was nothing to report.

Treasurer’s Report:  This had been received earlier in the General Meeting.  Martin Whittell asked for £24.99 for a bulb planter for use around the Station.  This was agreed.  Action:  David Storr

Northern Rail:  Matt Gibson reported that a deep and heavy clean for the station was planned.  The Station canopies will be cleaned in the New Year.  Any ideas which members had for the improvement of the station for passengers were sought by Matt.  Diana agreed to have some small laminated signs made for the flower tubs to ask people to stop putting their cigarette ends in them.  Martin mentioned the continuing problem of rubbish being thrown over the fence by residents of Pennine Housing dwellings.  
Matt gave four Station adoption bearer passes for the use of active members of FoHBS in recognition of their work  at the station.  These would be held by Lesley and administered on a first-come-first-served basis.  They were for occasional use and not for those travelling regularly to work.  Lesley will ensure that use of these passes is shared fairly amongst members of FoHBS with their use being recorded and monitored..  Warm thanks were extended to Matt Gibson and to Northern Rail for these.  If any member of the Friends wishes to use a pass they should contact Lesley Mackay by email.  Action:  All members

Working Party Report:  This had been given at the General Meeting

Carol Singing:  See above under Outgoing Chair’s Report.

Any other business:  This was deferred to our next meeting.

Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 24th November 2014 at The White Lion Hotel at 6.30pm.
